



**Meeting Agenda**  
**7:30 P.M. Wednesday, April 16th, 2025**  
**Meeting Room:**  
**Perry Boardroom**

**Call to Order:** 7:37

**Present:** following senators were present: Blake, Brayden, Ella F, Tyler, Eme, Angel, Harrison, Juan, Derek, Morgan, Sam, Emma, Will, Devin, Jacob, Carly and our advisors MJ.

**Absent:** The following were absent: Ella N. and Judy.

**Best Dressed:** Brayden's fit, Tyler's flowy hair, Blake's polo, Eme's claw clip, Jetpack's shirt, Derek's hair, Carly's makeup, Derek's sweatshirt (Approved)

**Approval of previous minutes:** Approved

**Thank You:** Tau sigs, President Hughs for Ice bucket challenge, Stop Day- Spencer, CLS, Judges, Res Life, Health and Wellness, Relay for Life

**Presentations:**

- No Presentations

**Discussion:**

- SALT
  - We plan on inquiring with Ben to understand his list of items
  - Banner- cheaper options
  - Can't use allocations for graduation cords
  - Grill and Sauna - not our job
  - Nutrition table- is this feasible?
  - Candy for spooktacular- may be okay
    - How was this funded last year
  - Tailgates- that's a lot of money and there's not a lot of students that go

- **Relay (itemized list)**
  - A lot of these items can be special allocations- game show items, food for dinner (how much), decor(what is it exactly)
  - Defer until closer to the event
  - Great start that they got on top of it

#### **Committee Updates:**

- **Outreach Committee:**
  - No Update
- **Programming Committee:**
  - Great stop day!
  - Student leadership awards are soon!
- **Food Committee:**
  - QR code- they said it works because it takes you to the website and you can contact them from there but this is a long process
    - Google form would be much easier
    - Having an opportunity to add pictures on form
    - After they fix them they need to send an email or communicate with students
    - QR code needs to be more seen and convenient
    - Bright color will get people's attention

#### **Exec Reports:**

- **Brayden:**
  - APO email will be sent
  - College reorganization meeting
    - President Hughes said there will be more collaboration within different branches and this will bring more opportunities for students
    - Still not a set plan
    - It also will reduce costs
    - Still more meetings to come
- **Ella:**
  - No Report
- **Devin:**
  - Sent an email to public safety about lighting - they can file the issues with this
  - STUCO Bonding- May 12 at 6:30 - URBAN AIR & CANES
- **Blake:**
  - Faculty and Staff of the Year
  - STOP DAY!!!
    - Ran smoothly
    - Dodgeball should stay in fieldhouse for next
    - Make sure library printers work

- To go boxes in the Caf for food
  - Make sure stuco shirts aren't white when we have canoe races
  - Doane Idol waivers or rules
  - Try to figure out a way to crack down on alcohol
  - Set up a DD system?
  - Sunscreen
  - Wristbands or stamp
  - More Larger sizes of Tshirts
- Green Committee
  - Butler East Lighting
  - Pollinator —> Perry Campus —> Bridge
  - We will fund lighting
- Drunk driving concern from alumni
  - Video you have to watch
  - Sign a pledge
  - Awareness
  - Crete PD come and present (most effective)
  - Having a link from the email and a video
  - Could partner with Omega's
  - The more people saying it the better
  - Public safety
- Rodger's Surprise??
  - May 9th - could be a the new business building
- **Judy:**
  - Stop Day evaluation - what went well, changes for next year
  - Campus lighting - Green Committee was supposed to meet with Scott Sieck on April 9, to hear costs to fix and/or replace lights. Likely a summer project. We need an update to decide if STUCO wants to support any portion of this project via the Reserve account.
  - Officer transition - you're probably already working on this. Discuss the overall plan, identify transition timeline and tasks.
  - Student Congress Reserve account possibilities: 1) Putting in a new sidewalk around the construction zone. Doane is paying for this, STUCO Reserve could cover additional cost to put it in earlier than planned. Brian Flesner needs to tell us the cost; 2) Campus lighting; 3) Ice machines in residence halls. #2 and #3 were identified as priorities in the survey we sent out to students earlier this year. STUCO needs to decide which ones they want to fund via the Reserve. Could fund all of them if you want, depending on the costs. Good discussion for the group.
- **MJ:**
  - Student leadership awards with committee

## **Student Concerns:**

- Library printers
- Question: Why is Easter break Thursday and Friday and not on Monday? Or why can't we have it Monday & Tuesday?

**Open Forum:**

- No Open Forum

**Adjournment: 8:53**